
Chapin to Report 
To Prison Aug. 10 
Dwight Chapin, former 

President Nixon's person-
al appointments secre-
tary, is scheduled to re-
port to prison in Lom-
poc, Calif., on Aug. 10 to 
begin serving a prison 
sentence for his convic-
tion on perjury charges, 
according to court records. 

Chapin, who faces a 
minimum term of 10 
months, was convicted by a 
federal jury here in April, 
1974, on two counts of 
lying to a Watergate 
grand jury probing the 
activities of political 
saboteur" Donald Segretti. 
Chapin's conviction was 
upheld two weeks ago by 
the U.S. Court of Appeals. 

Chapin's attorney, Jacob 
Stein, said no final deci-
sion has been made on 
whether to appeal the 
conviction to the U.S. Su-
preme Court. He said 
Chapin wanted to begin 
serving the sentence pen-
ding any further possible 
appeal in order to con-
clude the matter. 


